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A broad overview of education issues in 
Alaska, both university and K-12, urban 
and rural, was presented to the University 
of Alaska Board of Regents when it met in 
Kenai in April.
 
University teacher education and prepara-
tion programs have been a high priority 
for several years because of the shortage 
of teachers nationally and in Alaska, and 
because of changing requirements for ac-
creditation and the federal No Child Left 
Behind (NCLB) legislation.

Dave Veazey, assistant to the vice presi-
dent for academic affairs, told the board 
that the revisions to university teacher 
education programs that were approved 
last year are well aligned with the needs 
for National Council for Accreditation of 
Teacher Education (NCATE) accreditation 
and the requirements of NCLB.

Across the state, Veazey said, data indicates 
that K-12 schools and districts with high 
teacher turnover tend also to have lower 
student performance. “The schools in 
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in small rural villages that have only 
a few teachers, or, perhaps, only one.  
Alaska is not set up structurally to re-
spond to these requirements under the 
current school system.  Finding quali-
fied teachers who want to teach and 


